
My Fellow Marines; 
 
Please note the next meeting is Monday Nov 2 at the Dock in the Beer Garden.  PLEASE wear a 
mask that covers your mouth and nose to help protect us all.  We have several members with 
underlying health conditions.   This cold and flu season as well as Covid. 
 
I am also asking for nominations and information on those that would like to run for a position in the 
Marine Corps League.  I know George mentioned he would run for Sergeant at Arms.  It’s also my 
understanding that Steve Kane is stepping down as our paymaster.  Bring your nominations to our 
next meeting so we can proceed. 
 
We are not having a birthday dinner this year because of Covid.  It has been mentioned to continue 
to have the birthday cake but instead of us celebrating alone, we will take cake to our fellow marines 
at the Vet’s Home and wish them a Happy 245th Birthday!   
 
Per Sgt Major of the Marine Corps, Troy Black stated “Until we can once again celebrate in the 
manner in which we have become accustomed, to safely, smartly, and properly honor the birth of 
our Corps while taking necessary steps to protect our people, is what will matter most this 
November .” 
 

Semper Fi! 

 

Commandant Jeff Jansen 

           NOV 2020 

Next Meeting: 

Nov 2, 2020 19:00 hours @ 
The Dock 

Happy Hour 20:00 to 22:00 
hours at the Firehouse 
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Marine Corps News 

Veterans Day as we know it wasn’t always called “Veterans Day.” It began as a commemoration of Armistice Day, the 
day when the fighting stopped during World War I. 

What was then thought to be the “war to end all wars” formally ceased on the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the 
eleventh month. And in November 1919, President Wilson proclaimed November 11 as the first commemoration of 
Armistice Day. A Congressional Act in 1938 made the 11th of November a legal holiday. 

On June 1, 1954, November 11th became a day to honor American Veterans of all wars. Later that year, President 
Dwight D. Eisenhower issued the first “Veterans Day Proclamation.” 

History of Veterans Day 

 
World War I – known at the time as “The Great War” - officially ended when the Treaty of Versailles was 
signed on June 28, 1919, in the Palace of Versailles outside the town of Versailles, France. However, 
fighting ceased seven months earlier when an armistice, or temporary cessation of hostilities, between the 
Allied nations and Germany went into effect on the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month. 
For that reason, November 11, 1918, is generally regarded as the end of “the war to end all wars.” 

In November 1919, President Wilson proclaimed November 11 as the first commemoration of Armistice Day with the 

following words: "To us in America, the reflections of Armistice Day will be filled with solemn pride in the heroism of 

those who died in the country’s service and with gratitude for the victory, both because of the thing from which it has 

freed us and because of the opportunity it has given America to show her sympathy with peace and justice in the  

councils of the nations…" 

The original concept for the celebration was for a day observed with parades and public meetings and a brief  

suspension of business beginning at 11:00 a.m. 

 
The United States Congress officially recognized the end of World War I when it passed a concurrent resolution on 
June 4, 1926, with these words: 

Whereas the 11th of November 1918, marked the cessation of the most destructive, sanguinary, and far 

reaching war in human annals and the resumption by the people of the United States of peaceful relations 

with other nations, which we hope may never again be severed, and 

Whereas it is fitting that the recurring anniversary of this date should be commemorated with thanksgiving 

and prayer and exercises designed to perpetuate peace through good will and mutual understanding be-

tween nations; and Whereas the legislatures of twenty-seven of our States have already declared Novem-

ber 11 to be a legal holiday: Therefore be it Resolved by the Senate (the House of Representatives concur-

ring), that the President of the United States is requested to issue a proclamation calling upon the officials to 

display the flag of the United States on all Government buildings on November 11 and inviting the people of 

the United States to observe the day in schools and churches, or other suitable places, with appropriate  

ceremonies of friendly relations with all other peoples. 



 

An Act (52 Stat. 351; 5 U. S. Code, Sec. 87a) approved May 13, 1938, made the 11th of  

November in each year a legal holiday—a day to be dedicated to the cause of world peace and to 

be thereafter celebrated and known as "Armistice Day." Armistice Day was primarily a day set 

aside to honor veterans of World War I, but in 1954, after World War II had required the greatest 

mobilization of soldiers, sailors, Marines and airmen in the Nation’s history; after American forces 

had fought aggression in Korea, the 83rd Congress, at the urging of the veterans service organi-

zations, amended the Act of 1938 by striking out the word "Armistice" and inserting in its place the 

word "Veterans." With the approval of this legislation (Public Law 380) on June 1, 1954,  

November 11th became a day to honor American veterans of all wars. 
Later that same year, on October 8th, President Dwight D. Eisenhower issued the  first “Veterans 
Day Proclamation”  which stated: "In order to insure proper and widespread observance of this  
anniversary, all veterans, all veterans' organizations, and the entire citizenry will wish to join hands 
in the common purpose. Toward this end, I am designating the Administrator of Veterans' Affairs 
as Chairman of a Veterans Day National Committee, which shall include such other persons as 
the Chairman may select, and which will coordinate at the national level necessary planning for 
the observance. I am also requesting the heads of all departments and agencies of the Executive 
branch of the Government to assist the National Committee in every way possible." 

On that same day, President Eisenhower sent  a letter to the Honorable Harvey V. Higley, Admin-
istrator of Veterans’ Affairs (VA), designating him as Chairman of the Veterans Day National  
Committee. In 1958, the White House advised VA's General Counsel that the 1954 designation of 
the VA Administrator as Chairman of the Veterans Day National Committee applied to all subse-
quent VA Administrators. Since March 1989 when VA was elevated to a cabinet level department, 
the  Secretary of Veterans Affairs has served as the committee's chairman. 

The Uniform Holiday Bill (Public Law 90-363 (82 Stat. 250)) was signed on June 28, 1968, and 

was intended to ensure three-day weekends for Federal employees by celebrating four national 

holidays on Mondays: Washington's Birthday, Memorial Day, Veterans Day, and Columbus Day. It 

was thought that these extended weekends would encourage travel, recreational and cultural  

activities and stimulate greater industrial and commercial production. Many states did not agree 

with this decision and continued to celebrate the holidays on their original dates. 

The first Veterans Day under the new law was observed with much confusion on October 25, 

1971. It was quite apparent that the commemoration of this day was a matter of historic and patri-

otic significance to a great number of our citizens, and so on September 20th, 1975, President 

Gerald R. Ford signed Public Law 94-97 (89 Stat. 479), which returned the annual observance of 

Veterans Day to its original date of November 11, beginning in 1978. This action supported the 

desires of the overwhelming majority of state legislatures, all major veterans service organizations 

and the American people. 
Veterans Day continues to be observed on November 11, regardless of what day of the week on 
which it falls. The restoration of the observance of Veterans Day to November 11 not only pre-
serves the historical significance of the date, but helps focus attention on the important purpose of 
Veterans Day: A celebration to honor America's veterans for their patriotism, love of country, and 
willingness to serve and sacrifice for the common good. 



 

 

We are still needing members and associate members to pay their dues.  Please get with Pay-

master  Steve Kane to see what is needed. 
 

 

NOTE: Membership annual dues are $35.00. MCL National does NOT send out a notice any 

longer. Dues are due September 1st.   

The band for the 2021 Marine Corps Veterans Dances is going to be BenJamin. 

 

PLEASE  REMEMBER ALL PICTURES MUST BE APPROVED BY THE LEAGUE AS A WHOLE PRIOR 

TO BEING SUBMITTED ANYWHERE! 

Coming Events-2020 

2020 OFFICERS Phone 

Commandant JANSEN, JEFF (217) 316-0219 

Sr. Vice Commandant DELGADO, JESUS (217) 740-1207 

Jr. Vice Commandant CRABTREE, STEPHEN (217) 242-8715 

Adjutant HENRENDEEN, GEORGE (217) 246-1331 

Paymaster CANE, STEPHEN (217) 224-6360 

Judge Advocate BENNER, CHRISTOPHER (217) 440-6514 

Sergeant-At-Arms DOELLMAN, LUKE (217) 617-3152 

Chaplin LANTZ, TERRY (217) 224-1738 

Trustee 2019 LANTZ, TERRY (217) 224-1738 

Trustee 2020 PAUL, IVAN  

Jr. Past Commandant DOELLMAN, LUKE (217) 617-3152 

   



 Visit us on our websites: 

 www.gemcity790.org 

 www.mclnational.org 

 www.marinecorpstimes.com 

 www.theillinoismarine.com 

 Or on Facebook at: 

 Gem City Detachment 790 Marine Corps League 

Pictures from Page 3 

Soldiers of the 353rd Infantry near a church at Stenay, Meuse in France, wait for the end of hostilities.  This photo 

was taken at 10:58 a.m., on November 11, 1918, two minutes before the armistice ending World War I went into ef-

fect . 

https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/vetdayhistory.asp 

Covid Update 

The Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) today reported 51 counties in Illinois are considered to be at a warn-

ing level for novel coronavirus disease (COVID-19).  A county enters a warning level when two or more COVID-19 

risk indicators that measure the amount of COVID-19 increase. 

Fifty-one counties are currently reported at a warning level - Adams, Bond, Boone, Carroll, Cass, Christian, Clay, 

Clinton, Crawford, DeKalb, Douglas, Edwards, Fayette, Ford, Franklin, Gallatin, Greene, Hamilton, Henderson, Jer-

sey, Jo Daviess, Johnson, Kane, Kendall, Knox, LaSalle, Lee, Macon, Macoupin, McDonough, McHenry, Mercer, 

Morgan, Moultrie, Ogle, Perry, Pike, Pulaski, Rock Island, Saline, Shelby, Stephenson, Union, Vermilion, Wabash, 

Warren, Wayne, Whiteside, Will, Williamson, and Winnebago. 

http://www.moddkennel.org/
http://www.marineshelpingmarines.org/

